
 

AGENDA  

Fox Point-Bayside PTO Meeting  
Wednesday, May 28th, 2025 

7:04 - 8:00 pm 
Bayside Middle School 

​
​
 
1.​ Call to Order 

a.​ Call to order at  
a.​ Present: Nicole Boico, Jamie Carlson, Bill Davidson, Dr. Jeff Dellutri, Jodi Hackl, 

Britten Brenner Stenson, Kaitlin Torres, Rochelle Van Hart, Kayla, Cheane Sartler, 
Sarah Leibham, Kayla Steffes 

b.​ Not present: Anne Earnheart, Nicole Stickler, Elisabeth Koerner 
 
2.​ District Report (Dr. Jeff Dellutri) 

a.​ No updates 
 

3.​ Stormonth Report (Andrew Joseph)  
a.​ Not present, but notes will be passed on. 

 
4.​ Bayside Report (Jodi Hackl) 

a.​ Year is wrapping up. 
b.​ Lots of field trips. 
c.​ Made it through artist in residence-cool experience for kids-had parents who are 

artists-cardboard art and fantasy play. Thanks to PTO for providing funding. Different 
themes each year (music, ballet, sound theory, etc.) 

d.​ Putting info out there to register for classes. Nicolet uses enrollment (checking 
addresses). Registration is paying fees. Course selection is process of selecting 
electives for next year. 5th grade have two electives to choose. 6th have none to 
choose from. Either band or music requirement. 5th rolls forward to 6th. 7th and 8th 
have a number of electives to choose from, which sets us apart. Lots of art, ceramics, 
music production, rock band, digital photography. Now they can choose specific 



things are for their exact interests. Class selection is happening right now. OLR is NOT 
open yet. 

e.​ Hiring happening right now. Have a retirement and people leaving district. Trying to 
hire early to best selection of candidates. 

f.​ Finishing MAP testing this week. 
g.​ Getting ready for summer-things on punch list for new building (e.g. one year walk 

through). Already planning for next year. 
h.​ Cupcake Fun Run-so excited to have it back at Bayside for first time in a long time. 

We’re going to be ready. 
i.​ Musical is coming up this weekend. 

 
5.​ Board Member Reports 

 
a.​ Treasurer Report (Sarah Leibham) 

a.​ Remind chairs to submit receipts for events so everyone can get paid by early 
June so we can figure out closing. 

b.​ Proposed budget for next year was gone over. 
i.​ Will see increased budget. When we look at Monster Bash and Cupcake 

Fun Run we exceeded our expectations the last three years (sponsorships 
and donations have really helped). We can give money to other areas 
because everything costs more now. 

ii.​ Increased fundraising income can be given to chairs for things like Teacher 
Appreciation Week. 

iii.​ Have money to support a membership drive. 
iv.​ Motion to approve budget (Bill). Second (Sarah) 
v.​ Vote called for and unanimous in favor. 

 
b.​ President Elect (Bill Davidson) 

a.​ No updates at this time. 
 

c.​ VP Communications (Elizabeth-Kayla) 
a.​ Very busy, but no update. 

d.​ VP Administrative Services (Anne Earnheart) 
a.​ MOSH included swag in CFR and signed as a sponsor for next year. 
b.​ Metro Eye will have table at CFR (Anne will be there). 

 
e.​ VP Ways and Means (Nicole Stickler) 

a.​ Kindness Counts – 85 service projects completed. Just under $2,000 deposited 
into PTO account. Dates will likely be different for next year. 

b.​ Spiritwear Sales: Remains open long term-can order throughout summer and will 
ship to house. 

c.​ Plant Sale:  Orders end tonight. Pick up is next week at Bayside. 



d.​ Book Fair:  Going on now. A little over halfway to our goal. Taking profits in cash 
this time around. Goodland cookies will be there. They sell out. CFR race bags 
pickup will be there (2-6pm). 

e.​ CFR: At Bayside. Will take any volunteers. 
 

f.​ VP School Services (Nicole Boico) 
a.​ Rock and Roll to School Day (Bayside) has new chair: Anne Berkoff 
b.​ Stormonth safety week was great. Bike rodeo was awesome. Officer Jen is 

incredible. 
c.​ End of the year party planning is underway. 

 
g.​ VP Programs (Britten Brenner Stenson) 

a.​ Kids night out on Friday (3rd and 4th grade). Not a lot of 4th graders signed up. 
 

h.​ VP Fund Allocation Committee (Jamie Carlson) 
a.​ Got $3,500 to spend on school libraries from the last book fair. Split it between 

Stormonth and Bayside teachers. 
b.​ FAC is wrapped up for this year. Bayside sound panels are great. Jodi is working 

on a summary about what was spent at Bayside. Similar report will come from 
Stormonth. 

c.​ Proposal: Right now, money is split evenly between the schools, but there are 
more grades and students at Stormonth, is a 60/40 split something that we 
would consider? 

i.​ Discussion regarding this topic was discussed among members. 
ii.​ It was decided that split will stay 50/50, but process will be more 

streamlined for next year. 
d.​ When thinking about projects that would be Foundation or FAC. We’re getting a 

lot of small requests (outdoor education), but durability wasn’t there. Might 
want to explore that moving forward. 

 
i.​ President (Kaitlin Torres) 

a.​ Preliminary calendar sent to board members and would like to get it organized so 
we can plan events more evenly throughout the year and volunteers can be 
contacted earlier. 

b.​ Will be working through marketing strategies so we can simplify and get things 
on calendar more efficiently. Ultimately will help chairs be successful. 

c.​ Potentially having volunteer threshold so that they can get a free registration for 
MB or CFR. We would have to go over guidelines.  

i.​ Jamie: It would be great to have someone oversee volunteers again. 
Might be good to give heavy-hitter volunteers a raise craze gift card. 

ii.​ Britten: Incentive might be different depending on the person. 
iii.​ Bill: Maybe incentive should go out at the beginning of the year instead of 

tracking (might be a lot of work). Can we tie this to some of our sponsors? 
We could buy gift card from sponsors (e.g. Baskin Robbins) to give to 



volunteers. Bucks game was a huge success. Maybe at the end of the year 
there is a fun event for the volunteers. Could contact people new to the 
district at the beginning of the year. 

iv.​ Cheane: More parent events will get people talking and that might lead to 
more volunteers. 

v.​ Dr. Dellutri: PTO volunteer meet-and-greet. Used to do a booth at Fox 
Point Farmer’s Market. Not a fundraiser, but a friend-maker event. 

 
j.​ Secretary (Rochelle Van Hart) 

a.​ No updates at this time. 
 
6.​ New Business 

a.​ New board member induction (Cheane Sartler). 
b.​ Thank you to outgoing board members (Jamie Carlson, Nicole Stickler, Anne 

Earnheart, and Britten Brenner-Stenson. 
 

7.​ Adjournment 
a.​ 8:20 pm by Britten 
b.​ Seconded by Bill 

 
 


